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SEEDS 
Supporting, Educating and Empowering Defence Students 

 

Seeds booklet created by Defence School Mentor Tracey Carr 
and Year 11 Defence Student Madi. 2020 

“All the flowers of all the tomorrows are in the seeds of today” 



 
 

 

 

 

What is SEEDS at Holsworthy 

High School? 

Seeds is a program run by 

senior defence  students  to 

support, educate and 

empower junior defence 

students. 
 

 When and Where? 

Defence  students from Years 

7,8 ,9 and 10 will meet once a 

term  in the Learning Centre.  

They will only miss the last 20 

minutes of  one period per 

term. 
 

Why? 

To encourage open discussion 

between defence students  

who would like to share  their 

positive stories, concerns or 

ideas  that may help their 

peers. 
  

 

 

General Information 

Privacy is  of the utmost 

importance  and is  highly  

respected.  Students that do 

not wish to attend just need to 

let Mrs Carr (Defence School 

Mentor) know.  Also  it is OK 

to come to the meetings and 

just listen, you never know 

what you may learn.   

Handouts and upcoming  

defence events will be handed 

out as well as emailed to 

parents/carers. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Twice yearly we visit the 

Kokoda Track Memorial  

Walkway  in Concord to help 

WW2 Veteran Reginald Chard 

tidy and  clean the track, 

creek bed and information 

stations. 

Reg is 98 years old this year

(2021) and still volunteers 

every day at the track taking 

school tours  and explaining 

about his first hand 

experience  on the Kokoda 

Track in  1942. 

Yearly  Activities/Excursions 

Each year defence students are 

offered to participate in: 

• ANZAC Day School Service 

and veteran luncheon. 

• Remembrance Day School 

Service and veteran 

luncheon. 

• Visit to local Aged Care  

facility  

• Opportunity to visit 

surrounding primary schools 

to do volunteering activities. 

To benefit our local 

community. 

• Volunteering  to sell 

merchandise  for Legacy 

• Preparing care packages to 

send out at Christmas 



 

 



 
 

Defence Transition Mentor 

 Term 2 Update 

Teachers, students and their families 
commemorate  ANZAC Day on their 
driveway. More pictures on the next 
page 

Firstly, let me congratulate all the 
students and parents that survived the 
isolation learning period at home.  I am 
sure it is something you will always 
remember.  I know I will. 
 

Most students did well working from 
home and some needed a little extra 
encouragement.  It was difficult not 
seeing the students faces each day and 
only really communicating through 
emails. 
 

ANZAC Day was especially unique this 
year.  Although we were not able to 
spend it in our usual way or have our 
yearly commemoration at school with our 
student cadets and our veterans who 
visit our school each year, we did, as a 
community put together a booklet to 
honour our military personnel from the 
past and present.  This booklet can be 
found on our school website.  
 

Also a big thank you to many of our 
teachers and students who 
commemorated ANZAC Day on their 
driveways and balconies and sent me 
their photos which I have also included. 
 

By now all Defence families should have 
received a letter from Mr Watkins and 
myself in regards to member absences.  
If you could kindly remember to let me 
know when a member will be away 
deployed on exercise/training or MWDU 
it would be very helpful for myself and 
your child/children. 
 

Enjoy the upcoming school holidays, stay 
safe and I hope to see everyone’s 
smiling faces in Term3.   

Mrs Carr 



 



 
 

Defence Transition Mentor 

Term 3 Update 

This link explains how important Legacy 

is to Defence families https://

www.youtube.com/watch?v=DV2WrEpr-

iA  Interview with Prime Minster and 

Legacy Families. 

Holsworthy High School is happy to 
report that we raised $600 for Legacy.  
Thank you to the students that helped 
me every lunch time, Korey, Madi, Justin, 
Andrew, Seinna and Charlotte. A big 
thank you also to the staff, students and 
families who supported Legacy this year. 

To compliment Year 9’s history lessons 
on WW2– KOKODA EXPERIENCE AND 
CONDITIONS. Reginald Chard WW2 
Kokoda Veteran was generous enough 
to lets us ZOOM with him into school 
from his home in Villawood. 

 

 

The students had questions that they 
had prepared to ask Reg about his life 
and time on the Kokoda Track.  One 
by one they took their turn to ask 
questions which were answered in full 
and honestly.  Such a wonderful 
opportunity for these students! 
 

We also discovered that one of our 

families from Holsworthy High School 

is a relative of a soldier and friend that 

died next to Reg during WW2.  Reg 

was able to talk to that family and tell 

them what he knew about their relative 

and show them some photos from his 

photo album.   

There were some very moving 
moments between Reg and the 
students and I thank you all for 
participating.              

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DV2WrEpr-iA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DV2WrEpr-iA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DV2WrEpr-iA


 

Fast forward to the 75th Anniversary of 

the end of the Second World War which 

is commemorated by Victory in the 

Pacific Day on 15 August. Our Year 9 

History classes were lucky enough to 

talk with Reg via Zoom from his home 

and ask him questions about his WW2 

experiences which complimented their 

class topic - Kokoda conditions and 

experience. 

Good luck to Year 12 in their upcoming 

HSC exams. 

Parents/caregivers please remember 

to phone me, email me or come into 

the school if I can be of extra 

assistance to your child/children while 

a parent is away on training, 

deployment or living away from the 

family.  Enjoy your holidays and I will 

see you in term 4. 

 

Tracey Carr  

Defence School Mentor 

Tracey.carr5@det.nsw.edu.au or  

Ph: 9825 2888 



  

AN ENGLISH SPEECH BY CHLOE FROM YEAR 9  -TOO GOOD NOT TO SHARE  

As you scroll through your social media platforms, do you ever compare yourself to the images 

that you see? Looks don’t matter, your perfect the way you are, beauty is only skin deep. We 

hear these sayings, and yet we live in a society where they don't follow these statements. If 

looks don't matter, why do people edit, use filters and wear makeup in photos, because it hides 

the flaws that they have? If looks don’t matter, why do people have to be ashamed or insecure, 

because they are unhappy with their physical appearance. They are influence by the way society 

is promoting body image.  
 

The use of social media has grown dramatically in last decade, making body image issues even 

a bigger problem. Is social media bad for your self-esteem? Studies show that 40% of the world 

uses social media platforms at least 2 hours per day. With social media playing a big part in our 

lives this is most likely going to affect your mental health. Social media offers the change to 

connect with others, but unfortunately hurts your self-esteem. At a young age we are trained that 

we have to look a certain way and have to wear certain things to be beautiful and pretty this is 

because we are influenced by what is displayed on our screens. What are displayed on our 

screens?. Images that highlight perfection and ignore flaws.  
 

What is the ideal body type?. In society there is an ideal body type and shape that people are 

convinced that they need to follow to feel and appear attractive. Everyone can and might feel 

insecure about their appearance at times. Studies show that body image issues are mainly 

associated with girls, but boys can be affected by it, too. Most people I know or spoken to have 

told me that they want to appear attractive by being slimmer, having abs and a smaller waist. I 

have had an experience when a younger girl has weighted a bit more than me, and they asked 

me why are you so skinny?, how are you so skinny?. I had to explain why I have an appearance 

like I do in the best way possible so she grows up knowing that no matter what you look like 

you’re like that for a reason. Although i don’t have bad mental health when it comes to body 

image issues, I do received bad comments such as, “you’re to skinny”, “eat more meat”, “eat 

something”, “are you anorexic”. This is the reason why this world issues is a big problem 

because it affects peoples mental health and nobody, no one should have the right to shame or 

criticise someone appearance.  
 

Do you ever have a feeling that you’re not or will never be good enough? I admit that i have. I 

want to show people that it’s alright having little insecurities but in the end you have to be proud 

in your own skin. In Australia 30% of women are concerned about their body image issues but 

boys have a lower percentage of 15.4%. You look and appear like that for reason, not matter 

what people say you’re beautiful and no one should have the right to tell you otherwise. Social 

media might affect your thoughts about yourself but remember they only highlight perfection and 

ignore flaws. This is why social media plays a big role in peoples body image worries because 

their comparing themselves to what is shown on that platform and often think and judge 

themselves to be the worst.  
 

Body image is a issue that needs more attention and help to prevent peoples mental health from 

drowning in the future. This conversation needs to happen now.  
 

Chloe Year 9 



 

 REMEMBRANCE DAY 2020 

 
 

Yesterday, Today and 

Tomorrow 

We are grateful for you. 

  

Thank you for your service. 



 

In My Park 

 

In my park is a Horse statue 

Which few people know 

of when you look closely 

Some things start to show 

It’s cold and emotionless 

It reminds me of war 

It’s dull smoky appearance 

represents what they saw 

Their riders were told 

That their horses remain 

In a country afar in a land they 

lay slain 

There’s more to the statue 

than the eye will first see 

when the sun light shines on it 

it almost seems pleased 

As it honours the sacrifice 

of men an horses deceased 

So, children like me remember 

Not war, not death, but peace  

 

By Sione Year 7 



 

To all our Veterans, those passed, survivors and currently 

serving. 
 

During these uncertain times of COVID-19 there is one certainty 

- we will always be grateful and thankful for your service. 

 

On November 11, 2020 at 11am Holsworthy High School will 

commemorate Remembrance Day. Although we will be having 

our normal service and our student cadets will march and form 

a catafalque party, this year it will be without the presence of 

our special guests from WW2, National Servicemen and 

Vietnam and currently serving defence members.  We will 

remember you. 

 

The poem ‘In My Park’ was written by Sione who was a  Year 7 

student in 2018.  His poem was entered into the Armistice 

Poetry Prize competition and took 1st place in his age group. 

The poem ‘Remembrance Day’ was written by Cameron who 

was a Year 11 student in 2019 and this poem was a finalist for 

the Premier’s ANZAC Memorial Scholarship. 

 

Both poems show the respect and interest that our school 

students still have for the sacrifices made by you. 

 

We look forward to seeing you next year. 



 

Remembrance Day Poem 
 

I hold the poppy in my hand, 

I remember. 

The day chaos turned to silence, 

On 11 November 

I imagine the seconds running by 

See the soldiers die 

Spread their wings to fly 

Leave their bodies behind. 

 

I hold the poppy in my hand, 

I see 

The bloodshed that gives it its ruby sheen 

The bloodshed that spreads along Flanders’s fields 

Infecting his yields 

With its disease 

 

I hold the poppy in my hand, 

I feel 

The seeds rubbing against my fingers 

Hard as steel 

Like the bullets cutting through 

With no remorse for the troops 

They fall down, as everything turns black, 

Turns the seeds black 

 

I hold the poppy in my hand 

I smell 

The opium putting loved ones 

Under its spell 

Having lost their Prince Charming 

Slowly disarming 

They fall into sleep 

Forever in grief. 

 

I hold the poppy in my hand, 

I remember, 

The bravery of those men 

Who put their lives before us women and men 

To protect our haven 

Before going to heaven 

 

I hold the poppy in my hand 

I remember. 

 

Cameron Year 11 



 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 2020 



 



 

Our resident pod-casters Adam and Charlize were privileged to record a 

podcast with Australian War Hero Reginald Chard for Remembrance Day. 

Please use the link to listen to the podcast.  

  https://bcove.video/38sD2MV  

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbcove.video%2F38sD2MV%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2UE0EvzFvtsvZaDihtHufxMMlZM62UibltzGAwFu7EVeMNYmCvIPuA7oU&h=AT11Pxglsr2OrNMv11o8M61hMLgg5y4W1HmCH5u8eFiaFsUJe3tbZ1NKMO4yATugAukt753j918JRaxvwj_C9aS5aRCITHZWvz-1pz47yXn40i8YBTrYe


 

Preparing care packages for Legacy families in 2020 
















































